
February 2016 
 

Hello God’s beloved ones, 

We are excitedly preparing for another trip to Slovenia!  We will be ministering again in the many church-

es throughout the country from March 17-April 3.  That is just a little over 5 weeks away! 

Last month, we purchased the flights.  

Thank you all for your faithful support and 

giving, because we had the necessary funds 

to buy the tickets from the donations we 

have received the last several months.  

Praise the Lord!  We are believing God that 

the rest of the funds for the trip will come 

in soon. 

The Lord told us back in 2002 — 

 “Son and daughter, there will be international travel in the days ahead.  I’m gonna open up Eastern Eu-

rope and even into Russia to you in the days ahead.  You’ll know what it is to touch that people of that 

land.  And they’ll look at you and say, ‘Man, those aren’t just rich, spoiled Americans, but they’re Kingdom 

people who know how to impart Kingdom values, who can have an appreciation and understanding, and 

who have a heart for people who are in this system that we’re in.’  Son, I’m gonna give you the divine abil-

ity to work within Babylon’s system where people are held captive by religion.  Son, you’re gonna be able 

to know what it is to run the Underground Railroad for Me.  You’ll know what it is to come in the midst of 

their system, to emerge in the midst of it, and then literally lead the captives from being in captivity and 

bring them into a place of liberty in the days ahead. “ 
 

It has been 14 years since the Lord breathed that vision into us, and in the last two years, we see the Lord 

beginning to open up Eastern Europe to us.  Our hearts were instantly connected with that region when 

we first visited Turkey and Slovenia.  It’s exciting and we are eager to see what the Lord has planned next! 

Dan has been preparing his heart and filling it up with the message from Heaven that will liberate the 

hearts of the Slovenians and cause them to walk in their rights and privileges as sons of God. 



The Lord has been impressing my heart to bring a boost to the children’s ministry in the churches of       

Slovenia, because as it’s been said, “It’s easier to train up a child than to repair an adult.”  The children are 

often kept in the service with their parents, except the church in Šentjur which has taken the children to a 

separate room. When I contacted the Pastors Klemen and Carol, they said that they haven’t had children’s 

ministry the last 6 months, and seemed grateful for help in this area. 

Here are some things you can help us pray over — 

 Pray that our message and ministry would be well-received without hindrance, and that the Word 

planted in the hearts of the Slovenians would take root, grow, and bring forth the fruit of righteous-

ness in them. 

 Pray for good children’s workers to rise up in each of the churches. 

 Pray that we would build stronger relationships with the believers we’ve connected with, and that the 

Lord would give us more connections in this beautiful country. 

 

Also, in June, we will be heading to Slovenia again and to Turkey for the annual Holy Spirit Conference. 

Thank you for all of your prayers and financial support!   
All of your gifts go toward trip costs and strengthening 
ministries overseas.  
 
 
 
Be greatly blessed, 
 
Dan, Veronica, and Rachel Bean  
27220 Big Sur Dr.  
Wesley Chapel, FL 33544  
813-991-0252  
MyBeloved1@verizon.net  

 
(Any donations can be made out to  
“Believers’ Fellowship” for tax credit.)    
5240 N Socrum Loop Rd       
Lakeland, FL, 33809         

You are God’s Beloved!  

 1 John 3:1-2 


